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Coming up . . .     
 
10/22/18 – Capt. Mark Czanderna, Red 
Kettle Program with North Metro Kiwanis 
Club 
10/29/18 – Dave Shinneman, "Spotlight on 
Broomfield - New Development in our 
Community". 
11/5/18 – K. Pritz & C. Shuck, Broomfield 
Open Space /Recreation 
11/7/18– Foothills Board of Directors meeting 
at Coal Creek Golf Club at 7 am 
11/12/18 - Alan Boeve, Alarm Dog Family 
11/19/18 – Open 
11/26/18 – Open 
12/5/18 - Foothills Board of Directors meeting 
at Coal Creek Golf Club at 7 am 
 
Program Chairperson: 
October – David Besel 
November – David Besel 
December – David Besel 
January – Rich Plumridge 

October 1- Bob Mohling, Sights & Sounds of 2018 Oshkosh Airshow     
 
Bob gave a sight & sound presentation with 
videos of his trip with his two brothers, two 
sons and grandson to the Experimental Aircraft 
Association (EAA) airshow at Oshkosh, WI on 
July 23-29, 2018. He provided some EAA 
history highlights to show how the airshow 
“landed” at Oshkosh.  The show uses runways 
at Wittman Regional Airport and its 1,400 
acres of space. Over 600,000 people attended 
the week-long event spending $170M in the 
five-county area. Most of the family time was 
spent looking at Vintage and Warbird aircraft. 
They saw two days of aerobatics and flyovers 
that included 100s of aircraft. Next year’s 
show, Oshkosh 2019, will be held July 22-28, 2019. The show will be looking 
back on a half century of unforgettable highlights, and celebrating the 50th 
consecutive year in Oshkosh. Mark your calendars now! 
 
October 8 – Eva Doyle, Author of The Reluctant Leader, “Gettin’ Along 
Lessons from the Homeless Shelter” 
 
Eva spoke to us about getting along in the 
workplace.  The most important thing is to 
show-up (not just be there physically, but 
mentally, too), and show up with a good attitude.  
Beware that many of us have a “resting face” 
that looks like a frown or projects anger.  People 
pick up on poor attitudes – and the attitudes you 
project.  Beware also that quietness can be 
interpreted as unfriendly.  All of us have self 
“inside voices” than can be self-critical.  Turn it 
off by giving it a name, for example the name of 
a politician you don’t like (don’t make it 
someone you actually have to work with or see 
often). Persistent anger is a negative and always 
has source. Practice disconnecting from that 
source when with others. Anger is a natural 
emotion and can be a positive motivator. Model good behavior in the workplace: 
dress, good humor, politeness. Thanks, Eva, for an interesting presentation.   
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10/15/18 - Peggy Leech, Boulder League of Women 
Voters, Political Gerrymandering – Amendments Y&Z 
   
Peggy Leach, representing the 
League of Women Voters,  spoke 
about Amendments X and Y, 
which The League supports. 
These would set up independent 
commissions to draw boundaries 
for congressional and legislative 
districts. The idea is to avoid the 
party fighting that inevitably 
ensues each census, and to have 
more competitive races. 
Commissions would be made of 
4 Republicans, 4 Democrats and 4 Unaffiliated.  These are 
chosen from a slate of candidates by a process to ensure 
balanced representation across Colorado. Retired State 
judges would review the somewhat complex and wide-net 
selection process. Nonpartisan staffers submit possible maps. 
They have mapping software and access to historical votes at 
precinct level to help. They must comply with the federal 
voting rights act. They try to keep counties and cities 
together. They accept citizen comments and map proposals. 
LWV supports Amendment A, removing language that 
prisoners are slaves, while opposing Amendments 74, 75 and 
109. For more info, go to http://fairmapscolorado.com/.    
 
10/4/18 Foothills Kiwanis Board Minutes 
  - Capt. Mark Czanderna, Secretary  
Present were: Dave Rogers, Mark Czanderna, David B, Bill 
A, G. Paul Bailey, Jerry Gilland, Joe Girard, Craig Hurst 
The minutes of the September 2018 meeting were 
unanimously approved. 
Treasurer’s report – Joe Girard gave a two-month update 
report for August-September because he was not here during 
the last meeting. We have over $4,662.00 in surplus funds.  
Appreciation - President Dave thanked Paul, Joe and Mark 
for serving in the leadership during the 2017-2018. Joe 
thanked Dave for being president-elect. Dave also thanked 
those who served on the board.  
There was no old business to discuss. 
Social events (including spouses) – Joe has invited us to his 
home for a social get together with our spouses at his home. 
The club will provide the meat and ice cream. The members 
will bring side dishes. This will be on Friday, November 2nd 
at 5:30 pm 
2nd Alert Dog Program – Jerry Gilland gave very brief 
report that there is a problem with the new people we hoped 
could take over this project. So, we still need someone to 
help in this way.  
Key Club – Support to P2P, Monarch, Centaurus – Bob is 
doing P2P and Bill is filling in. Steve is handling Monarch.  
Membership - Increase membership by 8 add 2 females ` We 
have 17 members now. We have a female who is willing to 
join if another one joins.  
New fund raiser – Golf tournament has been held up by Bob 
and Jerry, but this is work intensive and we have not seen 
enough help to do it. So, we are looking to begin a new 
annual fundraiser.  
Personnel Needs: 

• Membership drive – Assist Mohling 
• Webmaster assistant – Steve has been the webmaster; 

could use a new person in this area.  
• Habitat Project Leader – Steve is so busy. It would be a 

good to have a member to head this up instead of putting 
this all Steve. Paul said that CKI could probably provide 
up to 40 young people to help. Steve suggested that we 
could serve lunch for the ones who are working to help 
with a building project. Dave said perhaps Thrivent 
might be able to collaborate with us in this.  

• Stars of Tomorrow assistant – Paul has been heading this 
up. Paul would like to have an assistant that he can train 
to take his place.  

Program Chair 
David Besel is handling the first quarter programs October – 
December 
Rich Plumridge is handling the second quarter programs 
January – March 
2018 -2018 General Account Budget – Dave Rogers did the 
presentation. He pointed out a modest increase income goal 
from $8,636 to $10,000. Our current account is $4,662. Dave 
suggested that we might have to increase our dues later in the 
year due to the dwindling surplus. If everyone orders the 
lesser expensive meals, we can stay within the budget. Board 
members were encouraged to put in a donation to cover their 
cost of their meal. The coffee cost is $2.00. The gratuity is 
18%, and there is a Louisville service tax on top of that. So, 
to balance the budget, we need to increase the dues. In any 
case, the budget that was proposed (without an increase in 
dues at this point) was motioned, seconded and the vote was 
unanimous in approval.  
Board Meeting – We will go back to separate meeting and it 
will be on Wednesdays; the first Wednesday of every month. 
The next Board meeting will be on November 6th.   
Paul spoke about recruiting volunteers from the Time Bank 
Boulder organization. It is like an exchange system where 
one group exchanges volunteerism or services for another’s. 
He provided a handout for the board members. Please see the 
attachment. Paul is taking 35 young people to Sierra Nevada 
next week to see the Dream Chaser. Paul did not ask that we 
pass this proposal at this time but look at it and consider it 
for adoption next month. 
 
10/4/18 – Foothills Foundation Minutes 
  - Capt. Mark Czanderna, Secretary 
Present were: Dave Rogers, Mark Czanderna, David B, Bill 
A, G. Paul Bailey, Jerry Gilland, Joe Girard, Craig Hurst 
The minutes of the September 2018 meeting were 
unanimously approved. 
Foundation Treasurer’s report – Joe reported for August 
and September. We sent out two scholarships worth $3,500 
and $1,000 to NYAKA. We are getting good return on the 
money that we have invested. The year-end numbers all 
positive. Mark will send out a copy with the minutes. Long-
term investments for the dog project have done well. We 
have enough extra funds to add one more dog to help another 
young person. The service dog account is at $40,043.64. 
Jerry did a good job to kick off this program. Alan and Chet 
are managing the funds well. We need second and third team 
leaders to be good stewards of these surplus funds. The 
report was motioned, seconded and unanimously approved. 
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Alert Dog Project – Jerry Gilland reported that several pups 
died so this was a setback. 
Key Clubs – P2P is phenomenal. Ninety have paid dues. 
They meet in the auditorium. They are having bi-weekly 
meetings. They did Broomfield Days.  
Circle K – has met one time already with another meeting 
coming up this week. Paul projects 44 members.  
The Salvation Army – Mark reported that our club will ring 
at the King Soopers on 287 and Miramonte beginning on 
November 23rd.  
Old Business – Adam requested a LOA. He has new job. He 
hopes it will be temporary. We will consider approval of this 
next month when we get the details, but there was favor of 
granting his request when we have the details. Rudi is on 
LOA for this current quarter.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2018 Bills – There was anonymous donation last year that 
was used for education. So, this was not included in budget. 
We did give honorariums to a couple of speakers. Young 
Life was given $3,000. This is largest support recipient. Dave 
wants to include this support in the budget. Sweet Dream in a 
Bag and Pack Away Hunger are two programs that we 
support financially and as sweat equity contributions to the 
community. We support the Kiwanis International project 
and District projects. Dave would like to continue to support 
these even though we are not sure what the projects will be at 
this point. Dog Days was the name of our golf project in the 
past. The budget was motioned, seconded and unanimously 
approved. 
New Business – Kiwanis insurance only covers board 
approved projects. P2P, Monarch and CKI were motioned, 
seconded and unanimously approved.  
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